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Gold Prospecting                                                                  Bottle Digging                                                        Metal Detecting 
 
 

Uncompahgre 
Treasure 

Club 
 

Newsletter Vol. 25, No. 3, March, 2025 
Website:  http://www.UncompahgreTreasureClub.com 
Club Meeting: Lions Park Clubhouse, 7:00 pm, Monday, March 10, 2025 
Board Meeting: Time and place will be decided at the club meeting. 
 
 
President’s Message: 
Hello Treasure Club Members,  
 
I was very happy to see attendance improve now that the weather is improving. It's so nice to 
see you all and hope the trend continues. I want to congratulate Sandy for locating the token and 
receiving the Silver Eagle. Along with Deb Hyatt, they got out and were rewarded for their 
efforts.  
 
Sally Johnson from the Historical Museum will be coming out to give a presentation this March 
meeting. We have a great schedule of events coming up, and hope everyone will be able to join 
in the fun. 
 
See you all soon.........Don 
 
 
Secretary’s Report: 
UTC Minutes       Monday, February 10, 2025 
 
President Don Rodarte called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Duane 
Renfrow followed with a prayer by Don. 
 
On behalf of all of us, Don welcomed back a number of our members who have been absent 
recently due to health issues.  He also reported that his brother's condition has been declining.   
 
Secretary Sandy Bliss read an abbreviated Treasurer's Report,  provided by Don, for the meeting 
of Monday, January 13. The report was approved as read.  In the absence of Treasurer Marilyn 
DiPrimo, Don read the Treasurer's report and it was also approved as read. 
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Don reported that the City has received the Club's rental fees for all of our activities for 2025.  
Reminder:  Annual membership dues of $24 per family are now due. 
 
The coming year offers many opportunities for the Club to participate in presentations for the 
youth of our city.  The presentations are very popular with the youngsters and the parents!   
Volunteers are always needed and are much appreciated.   
 
Don has requested a speaker from the Montrose County Sheriff's office to share the status of 
crime in Montrose.   He has also offered them our metal detecting help.  
 
Deb Hyatt shared that a long time resident of Montrose, Rick Dunlap, recently passed away.  
Rick served 3 terms as Montrose County Sheriff before retiring. 
 
Don announced that the treasure hunt he presented to the club more than a year ago has finally 
been solved. Two members worked as a team to locate the token. They said it was the 
encouragement they received from each other that kept them searching. Their efforts paid off.  
Don awarded each of them...Deb and Sandy... with a silver coin. 
 
The Rock & Mineral Show at Heddles Recreation Center in Delta will start on June 7th. Don 
asked members to share any ideas they might have for possible locations for a Club hunt.   
 
Duane and Don conducted the club raffle.  Ron Pottberg won Find of The Month with his 
locket. 
 
Many thanks to Deb for the coffee...and everyone who brought the delicious refreshments.      
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
Birthdays in March: 
2       Ron Haglund 
13     Susan Pottberg 
14     Kim D'Ambrosio 
27     Carole O'Donnell 
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Events Calendar 2025: 
Mar. 10 -- Club meeting, Sally Johnson, guest speaker, Montrose Historical Museum,  

7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park 
Apr.14 -- Club meeting, 7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park 
May 12 -- Club meeting, 7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park 
May 25 – Memorial Day hunt 
Jun. 9 -- Club meeting, 7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park 
Jul. 14 -- Club meeting, 7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park 
Aug. 10 -- Club meeting, summer hunt & potluck picnic, Lions Park 
Sep. 15 -- Club meeting, 7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park 
Oct. 13 -- Club meeting, 7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park 
Nov. 10 -- Club meeting, 7:00 pm, Lions Community Bldg., Lions Park  
Dec. 8 -- Club meeting & Christmas potluck dinner, Lions Community Bldg. 
 
 
Wisdom:  
If your coil is high above ground with the tip of the coil higher than the back, this will cost you 
good finds. Keep the coil level and close to the surface. Let your detector do its job. 
 


